

## P.O Box 530, MODBURY 5092 – Web: www.ttplazamallwalkers.net

Welcome to our Newsletter - Issue 60 October 2021.

Lockdown in July was quick and efficient and everyone was compliant – hopefully we can continue – thinking of the other States who are not faring so well!

Thank you everyone using the TTP Walking Group Covid QR code – we are becoming professionals with our phones – most impressed with the increase of mobile phone users – well done!

Our AGM came and went, with our local MP's attending – they are most impressed with the longevity and success of our walking group – give yourselves a pat on the back again!

- At the AGM the following members were voted onto the Management Committee:
  - Vice President Ian Dunlop (2 yrs)
  - Secretary Carmen Walker-Galpin (2 yrs)
  - Assistant Treasurer Dick Smithson (2 yrs)
  - Committee Member Jillian Buckerfield (1 yr)

The following members also make up the Committee for the next 12 months

- President John Jarrad
- Assistant Secretary Angela Highland
- Treasurer Bill Castle

# **Very Important Business Notes:**

Bronwyn, Margy, Ann and Tanya – Fabulous 4 – keeping our registrations in up-to-date condition. Please remember that each of our registered fitness leaders have designated patrol areas for your safety:

- One is downstairs
- One between Cibo and Coles
- One between Cibo, Big W and Myers

But – could our lovely Walkers please assist in keeping your details, medical and otherwise up to date by contacting our Walking Leaders – it is for your safety.

- ICE (IN CASE OF EMERGENCY) have contact numbers on your mobile, for if you are unable to communicate OR a paper list in your bag.
- TTP Security mobile number is 0420 974 896 (add it to your contacts)

#### **EMEGENCY EVACUATION PROCEDURES:**

If alarm sounds **prior to 8.30am** and we are required to evacuate the plaza, please leave via the nearest exit and make your way to:

- Undercover carpark outside the food court/Woolworths
- Carpark outside the **Big W** entrance
- Car park outside Harris Scarfe entrance.

A leader will be waiting in each area to check off all members and notify emergency services if anyone is missing.

This is why it is important to **check-in with a leader** even if you arrive late. If there is a Covid alert, an emergency or an evacuation and you have not checked in, the leaders will not be looking for you. If you decide to leave before 8.30am, let one of the leaders know. (after 8.30am you are on your own).

#### **WALKING GROUP TEE SHIRTS**: - please see Renata:

Ladies - \$20 Men - \$20 (with pocket add \$5)

Members are also encouraged to wear a walking group tee shirt and badge as this identifies you as a walker and helps in an emergency. Westfield Management also like us when we walk around early as it aids in their security.

If you have lost your badge and need a new one see John or Renata (cost \$10).

#### **WALKING AREA DISTANCES AT TTP:**

Ground floor - 400 metres.

Top floor (Inc. all exit areas) 1.5kms

Top and bottom floor lap – 1.9kms, 2 laps – 3.8kms, 3 laps – 5.7kms

## **SOCIAL ASSISTANCE:**

• Carmen is collecting tea-bag strings for a good cause. (5000 per scarf needed to be knitted and sold at Salisbury Lutheran church with proceeds used for the needy).





- Renata's Company Craft and Coffee Club has great social outings that we are invited too. Recently a number of members joined the Club on a day trip to the Peacock Farm at Willunga.
- The Company Craft and Coffee Club is also holding a Craft Fair on Saturday 23
  October 2021 in the TTG Uniting Church Hall, 600 Milne Road, Banksia Park.
  See Renata for a flyer or more details.